
 

TOWN OF LINCOLN 

TOWN BOARD MEETING 
July 11, 2022 

  

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jason Headson at 6:00 pm. Present were: 
Jason Headson, Lynne Black, Ryan Wilson, and Diane Dubey, Also present were: Ken Mullins, 
Dave Velie, Bill Hickman, Jason Flannery, Dennis Abney, Betty Abney, Kathy Gibbs, Christine 
Kincaid, Ty Flannery, Kyle Black, Krystal Statezny, Larry Statezny, Jasee Novak, Brett Novak, 
Jody Flannery, Karen Latal, Bob Latal, Monica Stamper, Jeremy Stamper, Keith Mullins. 
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, the agenda for the evening was 
approved. 
 
The pledge of allegiance was recited.  
 
A plaque was presented in honor of Kathy Gibbs for her service to the Town.  
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, the consent agenda was approved 
including minutes of the  

• June 13, 2022 Minutes 

• Vouchers and payrolls.  
 
Appearance by Jason Flannery.  Mr. Flannery spoke on behalf of residents on Corning and 
Lundt Roads and Valley Lane regarding support of a petition to impose a 14-ton weight 
restriction on these roads.  He discussed concerns with damage to these roads as well as 
safety and noise issues that would be brought on by long-term heavy truck traffic and the 
proposed gravel pit site. He also stated concerns with the effects on the ATV/snowmobile 
trails. Discussion ensued with various members of the public speaking of their concerns and 
support of weight restriction.  Jason stated the Board will look into legalities of imposing weight 
limits, possibilities of re-routing the access road and scheduling a special meeting within the 
next 2 weeks to possibly enforce a weight limit on these roads. Safety concerns were also 
voiced over the current passing zones near Highway 8 and Corning Rd. 
 
Plan Commission/Variance: Kyle Black reported on various projects on Park Rd., Keith Siding 
Rd. and the Mussons Pit application.  Discussion was held on the fencing requirements for the 
Flannery site on County Rd. W.  
 
Jason presented quotes for 2022 paving projects. On a motion by Wilson, second by Black 
and all in favor, the quotes for the 2022 paving projects were approved. 
 
New information regarding zoning has been obtained.  The Board discussed the possibilities of 
giving zoning enforcement to the County in order to reduce costs for the Town.  Jason stated 
the Town would need a Resolution to opt-out, a public hearing and town electors to approve in 
order to do so.  Lynne will research the requirements needed for the next meeting. 
 
Prior to the meeting, Tressa informed the Board she received an application for a Class B 
Picnic license and an application for one operator’s license. All paperwork and payments are 
on file. On a motion by Black, second by Wilson and all in favor, it was decided to approve the 
operator licenses along with the Class B picnic license.   
 
Jason stated there are no applicants for the open Town position. 



 

 
Tressa prepared the treasurer’s report for the meeting, but stated to email her with any 
questions.   
 
Correspondence: None 
 
Citizen’s Comments:  None 
 
On a motion by Wilson, second by Black and all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 7:46 
PM.  
 
Upcoming meeting dates: 

 
a. Regular Town Board Meeting, August 8, 2022 at 6 PM 
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